
In the absence of an inter-
national agreement an alterna-
tive oossibility of Preserving
Peace, which is, think, fully
ju tstified in the short terni
view by considerations of ex-
pediency and practicabiiity.
as well as of necessity, is
that the p3resent paramount as-
cendancy in this field, v'ich
is nov held by peace-loving
and democratic nations, and in
largest measure by the United
States, should be continued
and increased by every method
which is open. The very pro-
gress which is made by these
nations viii be a strong in-
ducement to other nations to
join in the project for inter-
national control s0 that they
may share in the benefits.
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Ihere cari, of course, be no
continuing monopoly in the
facts of science; what one
nation has found out. others

The UJnitedl States is today
onthis rising curve with atoni-
ic energy. Its leadership is
now in an unquestioned posi-
tion and if those concerned
maintain their research and
deveiopment on the scale au-
thorized by their Congress it
seenis that their ascendancy
will remain for a decade or so
at least. Meanvhile no other
country on earth-has as yet
passed out of the difficuit
first phase to vhich 1 have
referred and it wiii be a very
arduous and long process to
overtake the United States
lead which is presented by
capital equipmeflt in atomic
oiants and research estab-
lishments estimated to have
cost some billions of dollars
mostly in payment in one vay
or another for skills vhich
had to be taken out of the
national economy. No other

1945, recognizing the need for
an international agreement and
oropos ing as a matter of great
urgency the setting Up of a
Commission under the United
Nations to study the problem
and to make recommendations
for its control.

This vas followed byameet-
ing of the Foreign Ministers
in Moscow in December 1945, at
which the Washington proposais
vere endorsed. At the meeting
of the Caneral Assembly on 24
january 1946 in London, the
United Nations Atomic Energy
Conmmission vas established by
unanumous resolution.
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